
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
20th October 2023 
 

Dear Parents and Carers 
  
Please find this week’s notices below: 
 
Buses 
I am aware of and dealing with instances of poor behaviour and damage on the buses. I will not allow the behaviour 
of a very small minority to jeopardise the service provided to us. CCTV is requested on each occasion and those 
involved will be identified and sanctioned. Such behaviour does not occur at school, and I’m sure doesn’t occur at 
home, and consequently we do not expect it to happen between home and school.  
 
If your child, at any time, sees any such behaviour, we ask for them to report it to us in complete confidence. 
  
Attendance 
Congratulations to the very high number of students who have achieved 100% attendance this half term. 
Attendance continues to be a national and academy priority and parents and carers of students whose attendance 
and punctuality are falling below expected levels will continue to hear from us about this. 
 
Lateness to school 
Students are encouraged to arrive at school in plenty of time and should be ready for roll call in their allocated year 
group area when the bell rings. Students arriving late are sanctioned with a detention. Regular lateness will result 
in an unauthorised absence code being applied to their student record. Arriving late at school can be very disruptive 
for the child, their teacher and the other children in their class.  
 
Interesting facts about attendance and punctuality 

• If your child is 5 minutes late each day, they will miss three days of learning each year 

• If your child is 15 minutes late every day, they will miss 2 weeks of learning each year 

• Attendance at 90% is equivalent to missing 4 weeks of learning each year 

• Attendance at 80% is equivalent to missing more than half a term per year 

• An average attendance of 80% or less across a child’s school career equates to missing at least a whole year of 
lessons. 

• On average, students who attend less than 96% through their school career drop one grade in each of their 
qualifications in Year 11 

 
I feel compelled to remind you also that holidays during term time are unlawful and will not be authorised. Please 
note also the requirement to contact the academy on 01243 546854 every day that your child is absent from school, 
to avoid accruing unauthorised absences, which may lead to action being taken. 
 
Developing good attendance and punctuality habits now will help our students in the workplace later. 
 
Year 7 Maths Sets 
After half term year 7 maths classes will be changing so that all students are in the best class for their ability. All 
students cover the same topics but it means that the pace of work will be better suited to them. We have used KS2 
data, GL assessments and in class observations to inform these set changes.  If you have any questions please 
contact Miss Moodie on sme@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk 
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Year 11 period 6 revision 
During Autumn 2 (30th October-15th December), Year 11 period 6 revision will run as follows: 
 

 
 
Year 11 mock exams 
Year 11 mock exams will run for two weeks from 6th November and students have been issued their exam timetable 
this week. Students need to be fully equipped for the exams, with a see-through pencil case, pens, pencils, 
calculator and maths equipment. They may take a bottle of water into the exam, this must be in a clear bottle with 
no label on it. 
 
Whilst there are lots of opportunities for additional preparation in school, it is also vital that every student makes 
effective use of their time at home.  This is never truer than during the half term, Christmas and Easter holidays.  
Your child’s teacher will have ensured that they have access to all of the subject resources which are needed to 
support their revision. We would urge all parents and carers to consider the following for their children over the 
next few weeks: 
 

• Do they have a quiet place to study, with no distractions? 

• Do they have a device such as a laptop, PC or Chromebook on which to work? 

• Are they in a good sleep routine? 

• Are they eating well and drinking plenty of water? 

• Are they taking time out to exercise in the fresh air? Are they spending quality time with friends and family 
to recharge their batteries? 

• Do they have a clear plan of which subjects to revise each day, ideally in short burst with gaps for fresh air 
and exercise? 

 
If you need any help to support your child over the next few weeks, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Uniform Expectations 
A school holiday is always a good time to take a moment to check your child’s uniform and equipment. If you are 
in any doubt about what is and isn’t allowed, this information can be found on the website Ormiston Six Villages 
Academy - Uniform. 
 
I would like to highlight that false nails, acrylics or coloured varnish, false eye lashes and piercings other than one 
ear -ring in each ear lobe are not permitted and students will be removed from their lesson until these issues are 
rectified. Your support with this is requested, please. It’s worth noting that there are not any schools in this locality 
which permit facial piercings other than ears. Please note also that make up in Year 7 and 8 is not permitted. 
 
Coats 
With inclement weather approaching more and more, please ensure your child wears a suitable outer layer to 
school over their blazer. Hoodies and non-school jumpers are not permitted and will be confiscated.  
 
Free porridge after half term 
All students will be eligible for a free portion of porridge after half term from the canteen, from 8.05am.  
 

https://ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/key-info/uniform
https://ormistonsixvillagesacademy.co.uk/key-info/uniform


   
 

   
 

MUGA – Footwear 
I am delighted to share that the works on our MUGA have finished and we 
have a beautiful surface for PE lessons and break/lunch time sport to take 
place on.  
 
Please take a moment to look at the poster opposite to note the footwear 
that is allowed on the MUGA. 
 
After half term, the area will be open at break and lunch time for sport, for 
those students who have the appropriate trainer footwear. 
 
Regrettably, students without their trainers will not be allowed to take 
part. I’m sure you will understand our wish to preserve this very expensive 
resurfacing for the benefit of our students in the long term. 
 
Trip opportunities – for students of all year groups 
Please find attached two letters detailing trips that the PE department are 
organising as follows: 
 
- British Basketball Play-Off Final (Men and Women) – 19/05/24 

This is a fantastic opportunity for all students, regardless of whether they are already avid fans of basketball 
or if they are just curious about basketball and the entertainment factor it never fails to bring. Timings of the 
day will be confirmed nearer the time 
 

- Women’s FA Cup Final Trip - 11/05/24 or 12/05/24 – Wembley Stadium 
This is a fantastic opportunity for students who have been inspired by the Lionesses in recent years or for those 
that are already avid fans of Women’s football to attend a match in which our nation’s club elite teams 
compete for the historic trophy. Currently the FA have not confirmed whether the final will take place on either 
Saturday 11th or Sunday 12th May, so we are asking those that are interested to ensure they are available for 
both provisional dates. Timings of the day will be confirmed nearer the time. 

 
A reminder of important consent information for Flu vaccinations Academic Year 2023-24 
The Immunisation Service are coming into school on 15th November 2023 to offer your child the Flu vaccination. 
Attached to this email are the following documents: 
 

• A parent/carer letter – containing vaccination information and instructions on how to complete the online 
consent form. Please complete a form to either consent to or refuse your child receiving this vaccination. 
The online consent form is available for completion until 11am four working days before the session date 
above. 

 
If you have more than one child in the same year group, but they do not attend the same school site, you 
will receive a separate letter from each school site, to consent for each child, prior to their school’s 
vaccination session. Please use the correct school code for each child. 

 

• How to consent to Flu vaccination guide – a pictorial guide to completing the online consent form. 
 
If you have any difficulties completing the online consent form, please contact your local Immunisation Team before 
the cut-off date, using the telephone number provided in the attached letter, or, ask your school to notify the 
Immunisation Team so that we can contact you directly. If you miss the cut off time to complete the consent form, 
we will not be able to vaccinate your child in school on the day of the vaccination session. The consent form will 
reopen one working day after the session, enabling you to submit a form for your child to be offered the vaccination, 
within one of their catch-up clinics. 
 
Personal safety 
With the nights beginning to draw in, may I bring to your attention two apps, recommended by Sussex Police, that 
you and your child may wish to consider using: 
 



   
 

   
 

Hollie Guard – Personal Safety App 
Life360 | Family Tracking App | Location Sharing & Family Safety 
 
Tutee of the Week 

70 Tommy B 8O Beth D 9O Sophia A 10O Poppy S 11O Edward H 

7R Teddy W 8R Jayden P 9R Mia W 10R Lexi Rose O 11R Rhys D 

7M Henry C 8M Kane H 9M Elizabeth T 10S RiminiN 11M Megan M 

7S Molly D 8S Jackson M 9S Thomas W 10T Molly S 11S Ruby D 

7T Jake G 8T Dvid N 9T Leon H   11T Carla T-B 

 
Sparx Superstars 
Congratulations to the students below who have been chosen by their maths teachers for the most effort this half 
term. 
 

Isaac K Kyle B Lucas W Lola T Alex B 

William G Charlie R Rihanna B Toby B Elliot K 

 
Sports Fixtures coming up 
Please find below the details of fixtures after half term, with times for collection back at Six Villages: 
 

Week Beginning Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

30th October  Year 8 Boys Football 
(H) vs SPH 
4:45 collection 
Year 7-9 Girls Football 
(A) Vs Downlands 
6pm return 

Year 9 Netball 
@ FCC 
5:30 collection 

Year 7 Rugby 
(H) vs FCC/BCC/CFS 
5:00 collection 
Year 11 Netball 
@ FCC 
5:30 collection 

 

6th November  Year 7 Boys Football 
(H) vs SPH 
4:45 collection 

Year 9 Netball 
@ CHS 
5:30 collection 

Year 8 Rugby 
(A) @ BL 
5:30 collection 
Year 11 Netball 
@ FCC 
5:30 collection 

 

13th November  Year 7 Boys Football 
(A) vs TRS 
5:30 collection 

Year 9 Netball 
@ TRS 
5:30 collection 

Year 7 Rugby 
(A) @CHS 
5:30 collection 
Year 11 Netball 
@ TRS 
5:45 collection 

 

20th November  Year 8 Boys Football 
Play-Off (TBC) 
5:30 collection 
Year 11 Netball 
(A) vs BCC 
5:15 collection 

Year 9 Netball 
@ BL 
5:30 collection 

Year 8-11 X-C 
@ BL 
4:30 collection 

 

27th November Sports Hall Athletics 
@ BL 
5:30 collection 

Year 7 Boys Football 
6-a-side @ FCC 
6:00 collection 

   

4th December  Year 8 Boys Football 
6-a-side @ FCC 
6:00 collection 

 Girls Badminton 
@ FCC 
5:45 collection 

 

11th December  Year 9 Boys Football 
6-a-side @ FCC 
6:00 collection 

 Boys Badminton 
@ FCC 
5:45 collection 

 

 
 
  

https://hollieguard.com/
https://www.life360.com/uk/


   
 

   
 

What parents and carers need to know about EA Sports 2024 
This week’s national online security focus is EA Sports 2024. This is a very similar proposition to last year’s FIFA 23. 
Popular features such as Ultimate Team remain a big focus, meaning that potentially costly in-game spending is still 
among the line-up of risks that parents and carers should know about.  
 
The poster below summaries the many risks:  
 

• Recurring releases 

• Offensive voice chat 

• In-game purchases 

• Ultimate team scammers 

• Potential for addiction 
 

I would urge you to follow the advice for parents and 
carers in the poster at the end of this letter. 
  
Aldingbourne autumn community litter pick – 21st October, 11am 
If you would like to join the Great British Autumn Clean and support the local community, the group are meeting 
at the Aldingbourne Community Sports Centre, Olivers Meadow at 11am tomorrow. All equipment will be provided. 
For more details, please contact Michelle at m.harbord@aldingbourne-pc.gov.uk 
 
Key dates this term 
23rd October- 27th October  Half term 
30th October   Back to school 
6th November    Start of Year 11 mocks (2 weeks) 
24th November    INSET day 
28th November    Year 7 Christmas dinner 
29th November    Year 8 Christmas dinner 
30th November   Year 9 Christmas dinner 
5th December    Year 10 Christmas dinner 
6th December    Year 11 Christmas dinner 
7th December    Winter concert 
12th December    GCSE presentation evening  
 
Thank you for your continued support this half term; I wish you and your children a relaxing half term break and 
look forward to welcoming students back on Monday 30th October. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Paul Slaughter 
Principal   
 
 
 

Advice for parents and carers 
 

• Control spending 

• Defend against scammers  

• Use the companion mobile app to identify if your 
child is playing EA Sports FC too much 

• Listen on the voice chat occasionally for any 
warning signs that things are becoming too 
competitive and ultimately toxic 

mailto:m.harbord@aldingbourne-pc.gov.uk


   
 

   
 

 
 
 


